Dear Commissioner,
Why is it that ADEs are required to adhere to the disability standards but the Department of Social Security hasn't had to ? The main arguments by the department for waiting 3 years to develop or modify the wage assessment seem to be, firstly that the tool is owned by the department. Secondly that changing tools or modifying BSWAT may result in employees been paid higher wages, which may result in some enterprises closing their doors. 

I don't think it is fair that 10,000 supported employees should have to wait 3 years before they can be assessed for their wages. These 10,000 people represent less than 20% of the number of supported employees. To be fair to current and future staff of organisations currently using BSWAT is possible that those organisations be required to suspend hiring new staff until a new tool is developed ? 

Yours Sincerely

Dave
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